
MINUTES OF GRADUATE COUNCIL MEETING
March 26, 2002

Pending Approval

Meeting convened at 3:06 p.m.

Members Present:  Peter Aronhime, Susan Griffin, Melanie Hurst, Bruce Kemelgor, 
Carolyn Klinge, Peter Meyer, Seow-Chin Ong, George Pack, William Pierce, Joseph 
Steffen, Mary Stenger, Arthur Van Stewart, Deborah Voltz, and William Wead.
Ex-Officio:  Richard Stremel and Joanne Rowe.

Members Absent:  Faye Austin, Barbara Clark, Ruth Huber, Waldemar Karwowski, 
Vickie Hines-Martin, Phyllis Metcalf-Turner, Ron Sahoo, and Richard Tewksbury. 

Guests:  William Biles, Pamela Feldhoff, Carlton Hornung. Thomas Starr, and David 
Wiegman.

Associate Dean Stremel presided throughout the meeting. 

1. MOTION: That the minutes of February 26, 2002 be approved as submitted. 
APPROVED.

2. Dr. Stremel handed out a memo on Graduate Student Prizes at Graduation. 
Council members were encouraged to publicize this information with their 
colleagues and students.  Dr. Voltz handed out a flyer on the Future Professors 
Program in the College of Education and Human Development.  Everyone was 
encouraged to circulate this information.

3. Report on Summer Research Opportunity Program (SROP)
Pamela Feldhoff presented an update on SROP for this summer.  There were 58 
requests for positions and 42 of these were reviewed by the Steering Committee. 
Twenty positions were offered (11 females and 9 males).  The quality of the 
applications was higher than in previous years.  The welcoming luncheon will be 
held May 28 and other summer program participants will be invited.

4. Report of the Membership Committee.
The following individuals were reviewed by the Membership Committee and are 
recommended as members of the ������  ���	
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��� :

1. Richard C. Dugger, Ph.D., School of Music.

2. Barbara L. Wheeler, Ph.D., School of Music.

3. Nefertiti Burton, M.F.A., ����������	
� 	�
�����	���� , College of Arts and 
Sciences.




